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‘Love, Laugh and Learn’ 

This Half Terms Value — Friendship 

Dates for 

your Diary 
18th & 19 Dec      

Christmas Performanc-

es 2pm and 5pm.  

Wed 20th Dec 

Christmas lunch day. 

See letter already sent 

home. Also, Christmas 

jumper day! 

Wed 20th Dec 

DT look 3:20pm 

Fri 22nd Dec            

Break up for Christmas 

at normal time.       

Children to wear      

normal school uniform 

Mon 8th Jan 2024         

P D Day, staff only in 

school 

Tues 9th Jan            

Children return to 

school at the new 

times:                      

Gates open 8:45am 

Registration 8:55am 

School closes 3:25pm    

Children who arrive 

after 8:55am will be 

marked as late 

 

Christmas Fair  
This year our school hall was transformed 
into what looked like winter wonderland. 
There were lots of fun things to do and so 
many delicious treats to try but if you were 
naughty you would get some reindeer poo. 
Additionally, there were lots of fantastic, 
state- of–the–art games to play such as: 
the frustrating but at the same time fun 
hook a duck stall (which was hosted by 
Miss Byrne); smack the rat which was a 
very loud game if you didn’t smack the 
pesky rats but it was okay because you had 
a practise round to see how fast they 
would come out of the pipe (this game was 
hosted by Mrs Jackson). Snowball fight 
which was where you had fake snowballs 
kind of like cotton wool and you had to 
knock down the tins dressed up like snow-
men (this fantastic game was hosted by 
Mrs Leck); sweet pong was a game where 
you had 3 balls and you had to get it in a 
cup in order to win a tasty sweet or choco-
late (this delicious game was hosted by 
Miss Steventon); penguin roll which was 
where you had to roll 5 balls into a hole 
and it   either represented 10,20 or 30 
points and you needed to get the highest 
score to win (this amazing game was hosted by Miss Cheng); pin the nose on Rudolph is a game where you  
have a reindeer blindfold on and the person spins you fast or slow 3 times and you have to put the nose on 
Rudolph (this game was hosted by Mrs Bishop); last but not least throw the snowball at Olaf this was a game 
where you had to throw a snowball (fake) and it had to add up to 100 to get a prize you could either get 70 
and 30 or 50 and 50. Mrs Cartwright hosted a tombola where you had to pick 4 tickets and it had to end in a 5 
or 0 to win a bottle of something. 

 It was absolutely amazing and everyone loved it! Written by Scarlett M 5B  

 
Our Christmas Fair raised £637.37 which will be added to our pantomime pot and the Book Fair raised 
£448.56 worth of books for school. Thank you for all of your continued support.  



Archery Award -  

AR takes part in Archery and  she   
recently 
won this 
award for 
safety and 
compe-
tence.  

Well done 
A, what an 
incredible 
skill to 
have! 

 

Gurdwara Year 5 and 6 

Today we visited the Priorslee Gurdwara. Firstly we took off 
our shoes and coats then washed our hands. Then we went 
upstairs where a lady talked to us about the Sikh faith, the 5 
Ks and the life of being a Sikh. We also took part in a medita-
tion where we sang and crossed our legs. After that we were 
given some food - rice, curry, chapatis and a drink. The food 
was really nice. I really enjoyed the experience because I got 
to learn more about the Sikh religion.  

By Ayva in year 6. 

We would like to say a very big thank you to everyone at     
Telford Gurdwara - Siri Guru Gobind Singh ji for their kindness 
and wonderful hospitality and for welcoming our pupils and 
staff over the last two weeks. We have all thoroughly enjoyed 
the visits. 

Attendance for last week was 95.53%. Not bad at all considering the 

winter vomiting bug is circulating! A gentle reminder, our policy for 

sickness and diarrhoea is to stay off school for 48 hours after the last 

bout of symptoms. To help stop the spread wash your hands frequent-

ly with soap and water (I think we are all used to this now). Alcohol 

hand gel does not kill the winter vomiting virus . 

Attendance League: 5H have   

taken the lead in upper school 

with 96.80%, followed closely by 

6S on 96.67%. 4T (96.55%) have 

just pipped 3B (96.30%) to the 

post in lower school’s league.  

 

The Wrockwardine Wood CE 
Junior School “Living life in all 

its fullness” challenge.  
This week’s challenge is to: 
Make a Christmas decoration 
for your classroom  
We would love to see your 
photos please email them to: 
a3129@telford.gov.uk or DoJo 
to your class teacher.  

 



Year 4 Experience Christmas 

Year 4 visited Holy Trinity Church on Thursday 
and took part in Experience Christmas. They 
worked their way around five stations learning all 
about different parts of Christmas.   

Station 1 - We learnt about Mary having her   
worries - if you have a pinch of salt and you put 
your worries in it and then you put it on some 
flour it will disappear - like your worries are disap-
pearing because you've got God with us and that 
why Mary's worries disappeared because she 
knew God was there to look after her. By Katie  

Station 2  - we learnt about the shepherds and we 
tried some bread and fig like they would have 
eaten. We made an angel card to send to some-
one to say peace be with you like the angel did to 
the shepherd. By Isabella 

Station 3  - we drew a present and wrapped it up 
to give to Jesus the baby like the three wise men 
did. I would give him the present of protection so 
no one would hurt him. We learn about the pre-

sent Jesus had 
and we smelled 
Myrrh and 
frankincense. By 
Jaxon 

Station 4 - we 
learnt about 
how Mary and Joseph travelled from Nazareth to Bethlehem - it was 80 miles! By Arthur 

Station 5  - we learnt about Jesus and Christmas and why people gave him the gifts. We 
made a pine cone decoration. By Charlie.   We wound a shiny ribbon around the cone to 
show the light of God then we put it on the Advent Wreath. By Vinnie  

We had a lovely time at Church and the children learnt so much about the Christmas 
story. We finished our Christmas experience by sharing our present with the baby Jesus 
and singing a verse of ‘In The Bleak Mid Winter’.  Thank you to everyone at Holy Trinity! 

Year 5 Adams Grammar Visit 

 

On Tuesday 12th December, some children were chosen to take part in a workshop 
with a teacher from Adam’s Grammar! In this workshop, we played some maths 
games including: 

• Nim 7 

• 100 game  

• 89 game 

78 game 

And many more!!! 

Also we talked about the school Haberdash-
er’s Adams Grammar school and how we could participate in the test. This really 
boosted their confidence about viewing  different schools and this school in partic-
ular! 

Written by Megan S and Lilly-Rae S in 5H. 

We received a lovely thank you letter follow-
ing our Choir’s visit to Lawndale last week and 
I thought it would be nice to share it with you:  

Dear Mrs Cartwright, 

Just a little note to thank you once again for 
your lovely Choir’s performance at our Age UK 
club on Lawndale, Donnington. We all enjoyed 
it, our elderly members were delighted and 
asking if you will be coming again. So you will 
be on my calendar for next year. 

They really are a credit to you and you should 
be very proud of them. Their behaviour as well 
as their singing was excellent. We would also 
like to say thank you for the Christmas crafts, I 
can see that a lot of time was taken with 
those. 

Thank you again from myself and the other 
volunteer helpers, Sandra, Joan and Val. 





E Safety Support 




